Universal Periodic Review 21 –Spain 

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands 

Thank you Mr. President, 

The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks Spain for its report. 

We would like to commend Spain for finalising the draft National Action Plan on Business and Human Rights in 2014. We are confident Spain will be able to formally adopt the plan soon, thereby becoming the fifth country to do so. We also commend Spain on its efforts to raise awareness on femicide and its consequences. 

We remain concerned, however, about the limited improvement in measures taken to prevent criminal offences, including assault, by police officers and prison guards. The personal integrity of detainees should be guaranteed. 

1. The Netherlands recommends the Government of Spain to adopt legislative, judicial and administrative measures to ensure the right to an effective remedy for anyone who claims to have been subjected to torture or other ill-treatment and to provide the necessary administrative and judicial framework to prevent impunity for officers charged with such crimes. 

Concerns also exist on the matter of safeguarding the rights of victims of gender-based violence. 

2. The Netherlands recommends the Government of Spain to carry out an evaluation into the obstacles victims of gender-based violence experience in accessing effective protection, justice and reparation and the causes which prevent them from filing a complaint. 

Thank you Mr. President 
